
BRYAN CITY COUNCIL 

 

AUGUST 16, 2021 

 

Council President Mary Leatherman opened the meeting with the following members 

present:  Judith Yahraus, F. John Betts, Richard Hupe, and Jim Kozumplik.  Also 

attending in person were:  Mayor Carrie Schlade, Fire Chief Bruce Siders, Street 

Commissioner Tyson Engstrom, Police Captain Greg Ruskey, Parks and Recreation 

Director Benjamin Dominique, and City Clerk-Treasurer Laura I. Rode.    

 

Mr. Betts moved, Mr. Kozumplik seconded, to approve the minutes from the August 2, 

2021, Regular Meeting as written.  Roll call vote:  all ayes; nays, none.   Motion carried.   

 

Mrs. Yahraus moved, Mr. Betts seconded, to approve the minutes from the August 9, 

2021, Special Meeting as written.  Roll call vote:  all ayes; nays, none.   Motion carried.   

 

Mr. Kozumplik moved, Mr. Betts seconded, to approve the Clerk-Treasurer’s report for 

the month ending July 31, 2021, as submitted by Clerk-Treasurer Rode.  Roll call vote:  

all ayes; nays, none.  Motion carried. 

 

Mayor Schlade shared that a letter had been received from the Ohio Division of Liquor 

Control regarding a liquor permit request for Paleros LLC, DBA Blueberry Hill Pancake 

House and Restaurant, located at 122 South Union Street, Bryan, Ohio, noting that 

Council was to decide whether or not to request a hearing with regard to the proposed 

liquor permit request.   

 

Mr. Hupe moved, Mrs. Yahraus seconded, to not request a hearing with the Ohio 

Division of Liquor Control regarding the liquor permit request for Paleros LLC, DBA 

Blueberry Hill Pancake House and Restaurant, located at 122 South Union Street, Bryan, 

Ohio.  Roll call vote:  all ayes; nays, none.  Motion carried.  

 

Councilman Hupe remarked on the passing of former Board of Public Affairs member Al 

Horn.  He noted that Mr. Horn had been a huge supporter of the City of Bryan. 

 

A brief recess was taken. 

 

Mr. Kozumplik moved, Mrs. Yahraus seconded, to go into Executive Session to discuss 

discipline and compensation of an employee at 5:37 p.m.  Roll call vote:  all ayes; nays, 

none.  Motion carried. 

 

Asked to attend the Executive Session were:  Mayor Schlade, Fire Chief Siders, Street 

Commissioner Engstrom, and City Clerk-Treasurer Rode. 

 

Mayor Schlade exited the Executive Session at 5:49 p.m. 

 



Mr. Kozumplik moved, Mr. Betts seconded, to adjourn the Executive Session at 5:49 

p.m.  Roll call vote:  all ayes; nays, none.  Motion carried. 

 

Mr. Kozumplik moved, Mr. Betts seconded, to adjourn the meeting.  Roll call vote:  all 

ayes; nays, none.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 

_________________________                    ______________________________ 

President of Council     Clerk-Treasurer 


